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For Date: 08/09/2024  -  Friday   

Call   Number   Time   Call   Reason   Action    

24-27943        0518 NOISE COMPLAINT NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2985] WOODBURY AVE
         Narrative:      

The trash truck is emptying the dumpster at this time. This   
is an ongoing issue.

         Narrative:      
302 SPOKE TO OPER OF TRUCK, EXPLAINED ORDINANCE

24-27948        0654 UNATTENDED DEATH REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2276] PLEASANT ST
               

               

               

               

               

               

       Refer To Incident:      24-27948-OF

24-27949        0719 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- CANCEL BY ALARM CO   

  Location/Address:    [PO 5232] BOW ST
               

               
  

               

24-27951        0824 ABANDONED VEHICLE NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    GREENLAND RD
         Narrative:      

Black ford focus has been parked on the dirt area for about   
two months. It is located across from the sunoco gas   
station.
Caller was unable to provide a license plate.

         Narrative:      
103 VEH BELONGS TO ADDRESS ACROSS THE STREET. ATTEMPTING TO   
MAKE CONTACT

         Narrative:      
103 SPOKE WITH OWNER, PARKED LEGALLY, NOT ABANDONED

24-27960        1127 RECKLESS OPERATION NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    BANFIELD RD + PEVERLY HILL RD
         Narrative:      

Caller reporting a gold lexus, crossing double yellow,   
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heading towards peveryhill. Almost hitting oncoming traffic.

         Narrative:      
The vehicle is at the lights at peverlyhill in between the   
left and right turn lane.

         Narrative:      
Vehicle is going onto mirona rd now. Caller thinks the   
person is very impaired or could be something medical.

         Narrative:      
Vehicle is taking a right onto  mirona rd.

         Narrative:      
The vehicle is parking the far back right of the parking   
lot.

         Narrative:      
Female elderly driver, pink pants pink jacket.

         Narrative:      
Caller is and the female is walking towards them.

         Narrative:      
The female heading into now. She punched in a   
code to get into the building, assume she works there.

         Narrative:      
103 advd neg 19, spoke to oper about driving

24-27961        1141 THEFT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    CONCORD WAY
         Narrative:      

Walk in report of theft and forgery. Reporting ex girlfriend   
stole his checkbook, wrote some checks and deposited them   
into her account.

       Refer To Incident:      24-27961-OF

24-27962        1214 CRIMINAL TRESPASS SERVED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 5024] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

Caller reporting that there is a male on the property that   
they are for sure has been trespassed. They cannot give a   
name. Male is by the picnic tables.
Male is wearing a gray shirt, white paperboy hat, gray   
shorts, big pearl necklace around his neck and glasses, full   
beard.

         Narrative:      
103 male issued trespass and moved along

24-27963        1218 MISCELLANEOUS ACTIVITY COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1291] JUNKINS AVE
         Narrative:      

Concealed Pistol Permit renewal

24-27965        1228 UNWANTED SERVED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 5457] COURT ST
         Narrative:      

Male in room is refusing to leave his room since 11am   
today. They have knocked on his door but he yells at them   
he'll be out. They are looking for assistance to have him   
removed.

         Narrative:      
Male has been served a trespass notice for the property.   
Clear
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24-27966        1259 TRAFFIC PROBLEMS UNABLE TO LOCATE    
  Location/Address:    FARM LN + WOODBURY AVE
         Narrative:      

Caller reporting a transport vehicle with cars violated city   
ordinance by driving down Farm ln towards one of the   
dealership. She did not have a license plate or know which   
dealership it went to. Just that it had approximately 10   
cars on it. Happened a couple of minutes ago.

24-27968        1341 LEWD - INDECENT EXPOSURE SERVED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 379] CONGRESS ST
         Narrative:      

homeless male is using the friendly toasts dumpster as   
toilet

desc:blk hat, grey long sleeve shirt, shorts

         Narrative:      
male warned for urinating in public, calling party serviced   
2 trespass notices

24-27967        1344 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY SERVICES RENDERED    
  Location/Address:    WEDGEWOOD RD
         Narrative:      

male appears to have locked themself out of veh or is trying   
to get in it

         Narrative:      
entry gained.

24-27969        1411 RECOVERED PROPERTY REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 470] COURT ST
         Narrative:      

There are belongings, bags under the bushes out in front of   
the church.

       Refer To Incident:      24-27969-OF

24-27970        1412 WANTED PERSON / FUGITIVE ARREST    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1291] JUNKINS AVE
         Narrative:      

  
  

  

               
  

  
  

  

               
  

  
  

         Refer To Arrest:      24-27970-AR
                        Juvenile Arrest
               Age:    16
           Charges:    VIOLATION OF CONDITIONAL RELEASE - PICKUP AND DETAIN

24-27971        1432 SUSPICIOUS VEHICLE NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    DEER ST + MARKET ST
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         Narrative:      
SIL DODGE CHARGER

         Narrative:      
104 NOTICED VEH RUNNING EARLIER, NO ONE IN IT

24-27973        1533 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 3254] GRAFTON DR
         Narrative:      

maintenance personnel called to report a woman who is   
possibly shooting up in a white sedan (no plate given) by   
the maintenance building.  if she is, they would like her   
moved along.

         Narrative:      
101 out with vehicle, no plates

         Narrative:      
101 advd veh has blk over whi   

         Narrative:      
101 doing concent search

         Narrative:      
101 neg 19, moved along

       Refer To Incident:      24-27973-OF

24-27976        1546 CHECK WELL BEING NO ACTION TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1291] JUNKINS AVE
         Narrative:      

called in by therapist.  check wellbeing on a male who has   
missed some appointments and likely in crisis.

         Narrative:      
called rp back, inq on if they had correct address. they   
advd they were looking for va.

24-27977        1616 THEFT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 5457] COURT ST
         Narrative:      

reporting tools stolen from back of truck, no cameras

       Refer To Incident:      24-27977-OF

24-27980        1802 ANIMAL CALL NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    BLUE HERON DR
         Narrative:      

caller witnessed a teenager throwing rocks at/harassing a   
group of turkeys.  caller states the teen is known to her as   
a troubled individual and would like someone to speak to   
him.  teen lives at .

         Narrative:      
no turkeys were hurt, mom will have a convo with juv

24-27982        1816 RECOVERED PROPERTY NO ACTION TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1291] JUNKINS AVE
         Narrative:      

iphone turned in

24-27985        1828 SUICIDE ATTEMPT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    FREEDOM CIR
         Narrative:      

seacoast mental health would like a wellbeing check on a   
male in his 60's who is threatening suicide with a knife.    
has attempted in the past.  they are actively working on IEA   
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paperwork.

         Narrative:      
male made threats to the doctor, reporting party states male   
is delusional and suffers from dementia, caller believes the   
threats are credible but its not clear if male is currently   
harming himself or just making the threat to do so, male   
lives alone

         Narrative:      
06a making contact

         Narrative:      
06a advises cut to the neck

         Narrative:      
203 following amb to the hospital,  req maint be notified   
for a key, per 200 maint is on scene

         Narrative:      
203 out at the hosp

         Narrative:      
apt is secured

       Refer To Incident:      24-27985-OF

24-27986        1828 PARKING COMPLAINT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    MADISON ST
         Narrative:      

caller states attached van has been parked on the street for   
four days, not illegally parked or causing any issues she   
just states it is suspicous and couldnt provide any more   
context, caller then added it is in the way of them moving   
out

         Narrative:      
vehicle is not a hazard and is parked legally, 72 hour   
sticker issued, vehicle is also unregistered.   

         Narrative:      
72 hour sticker applied

24-27987        1833 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- OPERATOR ERROR   

  Location/Address:    CATE ST
               

               

24-27989        2026 CHECK WELL BEING COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1977] MIDDLE ST
         Narrative:      

caller stated she was on the phone with her friend and   
disconnected abruptly.  she has been unable to get ahold of   
him since. has cardiac hx, would like someone to check on   
him.

         Narrative:      
male all set, tried to notify female she kept hanging up

24-27990        2056 DOMESTIC ARREST    
  Location/Address:    BEECHSTONE APT
         Narrative:      

caller reporting that she is on her way home to the above   
location and her bf is severely intox and has told her she   
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cannot come into the house.  states the bf is being verbally   
abusive.  she is about 10 minutes from her house right now.

         Narrative:      
male half is very agitated still enroute to females apt   
unknown where he is

         Narrative:      
bolo sent

         Narrative:      
MALE POSSIBLY AT WALMART

         Narrative:      
COURTESY RIDE TO FEMALE 11405.9 S/M

         Narrative:      
going out with males truck in the parking lot

         Narrative:      
quality inn wont take the dog, will be enroute to motel 6

         Narrative:      
male in custody

         Refer To Arrest:      24-27990-AR
            Arrest:    PERRY, SEAN KEITH       
           Address:      PORTSMOUTH, NH
               Age:    38
           Charges:    DRIVING WHILE INTOXICATED
       Refer To Incident:      24-27990-OF

24-27993        2155 UNWANTED SERVED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1332] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

crossroads staff reporting a male who came into the building   
harassing/swearing at staff.  he is no longer in the   
building but they would like him trespassed.

         Narrative:      
last seen wearing an orange shirt.  has a crew cut haircut.

         Narrative:      
male is across the street, will be making contact

         Narrative:      
male is now next to tour

         Narrative:      
served trespass and moved along

24-27999        2311 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    WOODBURY AVE + ROCKINGHAM AVE
         Narrative:      

defective equip

24-28001        2349 RECOVERED PROPERTY REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1291] JUNKINS AVE
         Narrative:      

running board off of a p/u truck that was parked near the   
front of the pd

       Refer To Incident:      24-28001-OF

For Date: 08/10/2024  -  Saturday   

24-28003        0051 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MARKET ST + BOW ST
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         Narrative:      
occupied x4

         Narrative:      
stopped stand prohib

24-28004        0057 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1803] MARKET ST

24-28005        0125 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- FALSE (UNK CAUSE)   

  Location/Address:    [PO 1363] LAFAYETTE RD
               

               

24-28009        0145 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MIDDLE RD + SOUTH ST
         Narrative:      

out on 19 check

         Narrative:      
speed

24-28010        0148 ASSIST OTHER POLICE DEPARTMENT ASSISTANCE RENDERED   

  Location/Address:    STATE ST + MIDDLE ST
         Narrative:      

out with nhsp 121

24-28013        0204 DRIVING WHILE INTOXICATED ARREST    
  Location/Address:    CONGRESS ST + VAUGHAN MALL
         Narrative:      

out on 19 check

         Narrative:      
req 3rd unit

         Narrative:      
one in custody

         Narrative:      
req national for a tow & txp to the pd

         Narrative:      
III and cert copy requested

         Narrative:      
nat on scene

         Narrative:      
on inventory search recovered two firearms and a bb gun

         Narrative:      
nat has car

         Narrative:      
301 glock , smith and wesson , neg 23

         Narrative:      
302 EN ROUTE TO RCJ   

         Narrative:      
302 AT RCJ   
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         Refer To Arrest:      24-28013-AR
            Arrest:    SULKALA, CHARLES EDWARD       
           Address:      WALPOLE, MA
               Age:    54
           Charges:    DRIVING WHILE INTOXICATED
                       DRIVING WHILE INTOXICATED
                       UNLAWFUL OR UNSAFE BACKING OF A VEHICLE
                       AVOIDANCE OF LANE BLOCKAGE

24-28014        0227 ASSIST FIRE DEPARTMENT ASSISTANCE RENDERED   

  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

callre reporting her 21 yo son locked in bathroom.

caller was unsure how long he had been in the bathroom.

had the female pick the lock and gain access, she found her   
son to be breathing but not consious.

         Narrative:      
caller is unsure how long he has been in the b/r

         Narrative:      
got door open. appears passed out

         Narrative:      
per pd male is conc breathing alert

         Narrative:      
no overdose, male was intox

24-28020        0358 DOMESTIC REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1837] MARKET ST
         Narrative:      

woman stating boyfriend has assaulted her, both are still in   
the hotel room, both intox
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       Refer To Incident:      24-28020-OF


